
 

 

C h u r c h  o f  S t .  J o h n  t h e  E v a n g e l i s t 

Common Supplications 

5ŜŀǊ CǊƛŜƴŘǎ ϧ  
tŀǊƛǎƘƛƻƴŜǊǎΤ 

CƻǊ ŀ ȅŜŀǊ ŀƴŘ ŀ ƘŀƭŦ {ǘΦ 
WƻƘƴΩǎ Ƙŀǎ ōŜŜƴ ǿŀƛǝƴƎ 
ŦƻǊ ŀ ƴŜǿ ƛƴŎǳƳōŜƴǘΣ ŀ 
ƴŜǿ ǎǇƛǊƛǘǳŀƭ ƭŜŀŘŜǊΦ bƻǿΣ 
Ƙƛǎ ŀǊǊƛǾŀƭ ƛǎ ƻƴƭȅ ǿŜŜƪǎ 
ŀǿŀȅΦ ¢Ƙƛǎ ƛǎ ŀ ǘǳǊƴƛƴƎ 
Ǉƻƛƴǘ ŦƻǊ ǘƘƛǎ ǇŀǊƛǎƘΦ !ƴȄƛπ
Ŝǘȅ Ƙŀǎ ōŜŜƴ ǘǊŀƴǎŦƻǊƳŜŘ 
ǘƻ ƘƻǇŜ ŀǎ ȅƻǳ ŀǊŜ ǇǊŜǇŀǊπ
ƛƴƎ ŦƻǊ tŀǳƭ ²ŀƭƪŜǊΩǎ ŀǊǊƛπ
ǾŀƭΦ  

Lƴ ǘƘŜ ŎƘǳǊŎƘ ȅŜŀǊ ǿŜ ŀǊŜ 
ŜƴǘŜǊƛƴƎ ŀ ƴŜǿ ǎŜŀǎƻƴ ƻŦ 

ǿŀƛǝƴƎΦ IŀǾƛƴƎ ǘƻ ǿŀƛǘ 
ǇǊŜǎǳƳŜǎ ǘƘŀǘ ǎƻƳŜπ
ǘƘƛƴƎ ƛǎ ƴƻǘ ȅŜǘ ŎƻƳπ
ǇƭŜǘŜΦ  ¢ƘŜǊŜ ƛǎ ǎƻƳŜπ
ǘƘƛƴƎ ƳƻǊŜ ǘƻ ōŜ ƘŀŘ ƻǊ 

ƘŜƭŘ ƻǊ ŜƴŘǳǊŜŘ ƻǊ Ŝƴπ
ƧƻȅŜŘ ¢ƘŜ ƴŀƳŜ ά!ŘǾŜƴǘέ 
ŎƻƳŜǎ ŦǊƻƳ ǘƘŜ [ŀǝƴ ŀŘπ
ǾŜƴǘǳǎΣ ǿƘƛŎƘ ƛǎ ŀƴ ŜȄπ
ǇŜŎǘŀƴǘ άŎƻƳƛƴƎέ ƻǊ 
άŀǊǊƛǾŀƭΦέ  !ŘǾŜƴǘ ŀƴǝŎƛπ
ǇŀǘŜǎ ǘƘŜ ŎƻƳƛƴƎ ƻŦ /ƘǊƛǎǘΣ 
ǘƘŜ aŜǎǎƛŀƘΥ 

ǅ Ƙƛǎ ŎƻƳƛƴƎ ŀǎ ǘƘŜ ŎƘƛƭŘ 
ƻŦ .ŜǘƘƭŜƘŜƳΣ WŜǎǳǎΣ 
ǎƻƳŜ нΣллл ȅŜŀǊǎ ŀƎƻΤ 

ǅ Ƙƛǎ ǇǊŜŘƛŎǘŜŘ ŎƻƳπƛƴƎ 
ŀƎŀƛƴ ŀǘ ǘƘŜ ŜƴŘ ƻŦ ǝƳŜΦ  

 

¢ƘŜ ŎƘǳǊŎƘΩǎ ǎŜŀǎƻƴ ƻŦ 
!ŘǾŜƴǘ ƛǎ ŀ ǝƳŜ ƻŦ ǇǊŜǇŀπ
Ǌŀǝƻƴ ƛƴ ŀƴǝŎƛǇŀǝƻƴ ƻŦ 
ǘƘŜ /ƘǊƛǎǘƳŀǎǝŘŜ ŎŜƭŜōǊŀπ

ǝƻƴΣ ŀ ǎŜŀǎƻƴ ŎƘŀǊŀŎǘŜǊƛȊŜŘ 
ōȅ ǇǳǊƛǘȅΣ ƘƻǇŜΣ ŀƴŘ ƧƻȅΦ 
IŀƴƎƛƴƎǎ ŀǊŜ ŎƘŀƴƎŜŘ ǘƻ 
ǇǳǊǇƭŜ ŀǎ ǿŜ ŎƻƴǎƛŘŜǊ ƻǳǊ 
ƴŜŜŘ ƻŦ ǇǳǊƛŬŎŀǝƻƴ ǘƻ ǊŜπ
ŎŜƛǾŜ DƻŘΩǎ ƎǊŀŎŜΦ WŜǎǳǎΩ 
ŜƴǘŜǊƛƴƎ ƻǳǊ ƳƻǊǘŀƭ ǿƻǊƭŘ 
ŎƘŀƴƎŜŘ ƻǳǊ ƭƛǾŜǎΦ hǳǊ ƘƻǇŜ 
ƛǎ ȅŜǘ ǘƻ ōŜ ŦǳƭŬƭƭŜŘ ǘƘŀǘ WŜπ
ǎǳǎ ǿƛƭƭ ǊŜǘǳǊƴ ǘƻ ŜǎǘŀōƭƛǎƘ 
DƻŘΩǎ YƛƴƎŘƻƳΦ ²ŀƛǝƴƎ Ƙŀǎ 
Ŏƻƴƴƻǘŀǝƻƴǎ ƻŦ ǿŀǎǝƴƎ 
ǝƳŜΣ ōǳǘ ƛǘ ǿŀǎ ǊŜŎŜƴǘƭȅ 
ǇƻƛƴǘŜŘ ƻǳǘ ǘƻ ƳŜ ǘƘŀǘ DƻŘ 
ǿŀƛǘǎΦ DƻŘ ǿŀƛǘǎ ŦƻǊ ǳǎ ǘƻ ōŜ 
ǊŜŀŘȅ ǘƻ ǊŜŎŜƛǾŜ Ƙƛǎ ōƭŜǎǎπ
ƛƴƎǎΦ 
²Ŝ Řƻ ƴƻǘ ǿŀƛǘ ǇŀǎǎƛǾŜƭȅΦ 
hǳǊ ǿƻǊǎƘƛǇ ǊŜƅŜŎǘǎ ōƻǘƘ 
ǘƘŜ ƎƛƊǎ DƻŘ Ƙŀǎ ƎƛǾŜƴ ǳǎ ƛƴ 

Advent Lessons and Carols  
Sunday, December 3, 5:00 pm 

By candlelight, in procession, sung by Parish Choir 

 
 

Message from Interim Rector 

CHRISTMAS A DVENT  
EPIPHANY  

N OVEMBER 2017 

ƻǳǊ ǎŀƭǾŀǝƻƴ ƘƛǎǘƻǊȅ ŀƴŘ 
ƻǳǊ ŜȄǇŜŎǘŀƴǘ ŘŜǎƛǊŜ ǘƘŀǘ 
DƻŘ ǿƛƭƭ Ŭƭƭ ƻǳǊ ǳƴƛǾŜǊǎŜ 
ǿƛǘƘ Ƙƛǎ ƘƻƭƛƴŜǎǎΣ ŀƴŘ ǿŜ 
ǿƛƭƭ ƪƴƻǿ ǘƘŜ Ƨƻȅ ƻŦ ǇŜŀŎŜ 
ƻƴ ŜŀǊǘƘΦ ¢ƘŜ ŎƘƻƛǊǎ ƘŀǾŜ 
ōŜŜƴ ǇǊŜǇŀǊƛƴƎ ǘƻ ƭŜŀŘ ǳǎ 
ǘƘǊƻǳƎƘ ǘƘƛǎ ŀŘǾŜƴǘ ǎŜŀǎƻƴ 
ŀƴŘ ƛƴǘƻ ǘƘŜ ƎǊŜŀǘ ŎŜƭŜōǊŀπ
ǝƻƴ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ bŀǝǾƛǘȅΦ !ǎ ȅƻǳ 
ƳŀƪŜ ȅƻǳǊ ƻǿƴ ǇǊŜǇŀǊŀπ
ǝƻƴǎ ǘƻ ŜƴŎƻǳƴǘŜǊ DƻŘ 
ŀƴŜǿΣ ǇƭŜŀǎŜ ǎƘŀǊŜ ȅƻǳǊ 
ŦŀƛǘƘ ŀƴŘ ƛƴǾƛǘŜ ǎƻƳŜƻƴŜ 
ǿƘƻ ƴŜŜŘǎ ǘƻ ƪƴƻǿ DƻŘΩǎ 
ƭƻǾŜ ǘƻ ŀŎŎƻƳǇŀƴȅ ȅƻǳ ƛƴ 
ǿƻǊǎƘƛǇΦ 

 
wŜǾΩŘ .ŀǊōŀǊŀ {ȅƪŜs 

CHRISTMAS EVE SERVICES  
4:00 pm Childrenôs Eucharist and Blessing of the Christmas Cr¯che 

5:30 pm Contemporary Eucharist (Volunteer Choir) 

7:00 pm Christmas Eucharist at Christ Church Chapel, Drayton 

7:00 pm Choral Eucharist (Parish Choir)  

10:00 pm Choral Eucharist (Parish Choir) 
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Update on Christ Church Chapel, 
Drayton 

Christ Church is now officially a chapel of St. Johnôs parish, Elora.  This means the corporation and ves-
try of St. Johnôs are likewise the corporation and vestry of Christ Church.  Esther Farrell, a regular mem-
ber of Christ Church, has agreed to represent Drayton on Parish Council, and members of Christ Church 
are now members of St. Johnôs vestry.  The budget for Christ Church will be presented at the annual ves-
try meeting  although Christ Church will continue to be responsible to meet that budget.  St. Johnôs will 
be heartened to know that Christ Church has no indebtedness, that the roof, furnace, air conditioner, 
eavestroughs, and other facilities have all been recently renewed.  Notices and upcoming events will be 
shared by both congregations. 

 
 
 

Many people are already aware of the tax advantage of making direct donations of securities and mutual 
funds to the Parish.  Over the years, many parishioners have generously donated shares to the Parish for 
many purposes.  As with any donation, you can specify the use to which your donated funds will be put. 
 
For those who may not be aware of the Income Tax advantages, let me provide you with a brief outline. 
The Canada Revenue Agency (CRA) does not apply capital gains tax on donations of publicly traded secu-
rities.  Capital gains are the increase in the value of your securities over the price you paid originally at the 
time of purchase. 
If you sell your shares for cash, you are responsible to declare the Income Tax due on the capital gain, 
leaving you with a higher tax burden and ultimately less money to donate. 
If, on the other hand, you donate the securities directly to the registered charity (in this case, St. John the 
Evangelist Anglican Church), those Capital gains are not subject to Income Tax and you receive a charita-
ble donation receipt for the full value of the donated securities--  clearly a  Win-Win situation!!! 
 
For anyone interested in doing a donation of securities directly to the Parish, I have a form available 
which you can provide to your Investment Broker.  It has all of the codes and account numbers they re-
quire to affect the direct transfer of the securities. 
I would be happy to speak to anyone thinking about a donation of securities to St. Johnôs. 
 

For further information, you can also discuss this with your Income Tax preparer or your Investment  
Broker. 
Further information is also available from CRA ï Pamphlet P113E, Rev.16- Gifts and Income Tax 

Lorna Kearns 

Donations of Securities and Mutual Funds 
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1) Stained Glass Window Re-
pair and Restoration: Once 
again, the wasps in late sum-
mer prevented the restoration 
of the north ventilator on the 
bell tower. About half of the 
scraping, painting and caulking 
was completed before the 
wasps prevailed.  Perhaps 
scheduling the work in spring 
rather than fall will allow com-
pletion next year.  All other 
tower work was completed, 
however. 

 

2) Church and Parish Centre 

Gardens:  A very well-attended 
and successful garden work 
party was held on October 21 
under Dawnôs leadership. The 
flower beds were properly put 
to bed for the winter! Thanks 
to all who came out to help, 
and to all who adopted a gar-
den this year. 

3) Lighting Upgrades: With the 
arrival of compact fluorescent 
bulbs (CFL) about 7 or 8 years 
ago, we began a program to 
upgrade our lighting both to 
save on electricity and reduce 
maintenance. All incandescent 
bulbs in each of the hanging 
fixtures (one at 90 watt and 
three at 100 watt) in the nave 
were changed to CFLôs of about 
26 watt along with many others 
throughout the building. Most 
basement tube fluorescent 
bulbs and ballasts were upgrad-
ed to a 30 per cent more effi-
cient model under an incentive 
program by CW Hydro.  
The more recent arrival of LED 
bulbs occurred in time for use 
in the new parish centre. In the 
Church, the 28 chancel bulbs at 
the ceiling were converted from 
50 watt halogen to 10 watt 
LED. The 20 watt choir lamp 
bulbs are being switched to 2 
watt LEDôs as they fail. Nave 
CFLôs are now being replaced 
with LED as they fail. 

High up in the front of the 
nave are six, 90 watt incan-
descent flood lights on a 
rheostat. They are not easy 
to get at, requiring a nimble 
contractor with a very long 
ladder! Ian Rice donated 6 
replacement LED bulbs just 
before CW Hydro again 
offered an incentive pro-
gram, this time to supply 
and install dimmable LEDôs 
of 18.5 watts. I am in the 
process of arranging for the 
installation of these bulbs 
under the incentive program 
along with a new rheostat. 
Ianôs bulbs will find a place 
outdoors in the fixtures we 
use to backlight the nave 
windows at Christmas! 
Even though the CFL and 
LED were more expensive to 
purchase, their much longer 
life and greater efficiency 
make them a wise financial 
purchase. As many of our 
lights are awkward to reach, 
the longer life is a real time 
saver! 
Respectfully submitted,  
Walter Langford 

 

The church office will be open until noon on December 22.  The office 
will be closed until January 1, reopening Tuesday, January 2, 2018, regu-
lar hours Monday to Friday, 9 till noon. 

ó 

Church Office  -  Christmas Hours 

Building and Property Committee  -  Fall Update 

Notice from Envelope Secretary 
On December 3, 2017, the 2018 Parishioners Envelopes will be avail-
able for pick-up in Thompson Hall.   

PLEASE DO NOT USE BEFORE JANUARY 2018. 

2017 Tax receipts will be mailed in January. 

If you have any questions, please feel free to contact me at 
bbgow1956@gmail.com or 519-846-8188 

mailto:bbgow1956@gmail.com
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Ontario Dental Associ-
ation talked about his 
recent travels to Bor-
neo where he and his 
wife encountered the 
intelligent and 
sweet natured 
members of the 
ape family who 
face loss of their 
habitat in Malaysia 
due to cash crops 
in palm oil - the 
orangutans;  one of our 
own members, Gerry 
Hill, a 35 year veteran 
of Aecon ,a worldwide 
amalgam of companies 
that have joined togeth-

The St. John's Men's 
Club has had a fine ros-
ter of speakers this fall. 
In September ex U.S. 
Marine now a resident 
of Canada, Jim Tra-
utman, gave a fascinat-
ing talk on  Flying 
Boats - the Pan Am 
Clippers that intro-
duced luxury travel and 
exotic locales to the 
public before World 
War II about which he 
had a richly illustrated 
book published; in Oc-
tober, Roger Ellis, a 
retired dental surgeon 
who served with the 

er over the years to be 
able to take on huge 
projects in many coun-
tries and yet maintain a 
good relationship with 
its employees and in-

digenous people ; and 
this December Raj 
Arora,  another mem-
ber, talks about 
Exit Strategy - the sure-
footed way to leave 

St. Johnôs Menôs Club 
behind one's legacy, 
whether financial or per-
sonal, to loved ones. 
Coming in 2018 we'll be 
looking forward to talks 
by Philip Legge of Leg-
ge Fitness stores, Rick 
Goodfellow on his trip 
to the Arctic, and a re-
turn visit of Michael 
Chong, MP for Welling-
ton-Halton Hills. 
 
Submitted by Colin Fox 
 

 

 

The Parish Council meeting opened with a prayer led by Revõd Barbara 

Sykes.  

The Treasurer, Lorna Kearns, reported that general offerings were 

$47,000.00 below budget, $10,000.00 worse than at this point last year.  
Net income from operations below budget by $10,000.00.  

Ken Edwards reported that the investments were doing well.  

Walter Langford, on behalf of the Building Committee outlined all of the res-
torations, repairs and painting that have been done this summer and fall.  

Ken Edwards indicated that the 2 nd  Annual Seniors Christmas Luncheon 

and Carol Sing will take place in Thompson Hall on Thursday, December 

14 th  at 12 noon.  Further details will be announced in the Church bulletins 

as details are finalized.  

General discussion was held regarding the planning of events to welcome 

our new Rector the Revõd. Paul Walker.  A date for his Induction will be an-
nounced at a later date.  It was stressed that it was important to carry out a 

number of events to make sure he is welcomed by all of the parishioners.  

Other business discussed included the need for a representative on Parish 

Council from Drayton; the ongoing problems with the coffee machines in the 

kitchen; reminders to go to sidesõ people and others to welcome newcomers; 

the need to work on making Thompson Hall accessible.  

Copies of the full minutes will be posted on the bulletin boards in the church 

and one will be sent to Drayton.  

 

Respectfully submitted by Susan Edwards  

Parish Council Meeting  -  October 

ôGeneral discus-
sion was held re-
garding the plan-
ning of events to 
welcome our new 
Rector the Revõd. 

Paul Walker.õ 
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The 2nd Annual Parish Seniors Christmas Luncheon and Carol Sing will take place in Thompson 
Hall on Thursday, December 14th, at 12 noon.  Further information will be found in the church bulle-
tin one the details have been finalized.  Last yearôs luncheon was a roaring success  -  a good time was 
had by all.  Mark your calendar now so you donôt forget. 

Submitted by, 

Ken Edwards 

We count on your gifts of memorial flowers Sunday by Sunday and espe-
cially at Christmas.  Please consider the request form located in church 
pews or telephone the church office at 519.846.5911 or email us at 
stjohns@sentex.net if you wish to take advantage of this opportunity.  
Recommended donation $75. 

Memorial Flowers for Christmas 

Seniors Christmas Luncheon and Carol Sing 

[ŀŘƛŜǎ 5ƛƴƴŜǊ DǊƻǳǇ 
¢ƘŜǊŜ ƛǎ ƎƻƻŘ ǊŜŀǎƻƴ ǘƻ ōŜ ǇƭŜŀǎŜŘ ǿƛǘƘ ǘƘŜ ǾŀǊƛŜǘȅ ŀƴŘ ǉǳŀƭƛǘȅ ƻŦ ƻǳǊ Ŧŀƭƭ ŀŎǝǾƛǝŜǎΦ  ²Ŝ ƘŀǾŜ ƭŜŀǊƴŜŘ 
ŀōƻǳǘ ǘƘŜ ŎǳƭǝǾŀǝƻƴ ƻŦ ƴǳǘǎ ŀƴŘ ŘŜƭǾŜŘ ƛƴǘƻ ǘƘŜ ŎƘŀƭƭŜƴƎŜǎ ŀƴŘ ǇƻƭƛǝŎǎ ƻŦ ƎǊƻǿƛƴƎ ǎǳǎǘŀƛƴŀōƭŜ ŎƻũŜŜΦ 
²Ŝ ƘŀǾŜ ƭƛǎǘŜƴŜŘ ǘƻ ŀƴ ŀŎŎƻǳƴǘ ƻŦ ŀ ŦŀƳƛƭȅ ǘƘŀǘ ǎǳǊǾƛǾŜŘ ǘƘŜ ŎŀǘŀǎǘǊƻǇƘƛŎ ǇŀǊǝǝƻƴ ƻŦ LƴŘƛŀ ŀƴŘ tŀƪƛπ
ǎǘŀƴ ƛƴ мфптΣ тл ȅŜŀǊǎ ŀƎƻΦ 
.ŜǎƛŘŜǎ ƻũŜǊƛƴƎ ŀ ǇŀƭŜǧŜ ƻŦ ƳŜƴǳǎ ŀƴŘ ǘƻǇƛŎǎ ŦƻǊ ƻǳǊ ŜǾŜƴƛƴƎǎΣ ǿŜ ƘŀǾŜ ƘŀŘ ǘƘŜ ƘƻƴƻǳǊ ƻŦ ǎǳǇπ
ǇƻǊǝƴƎ ǘƘŜ wŜǾ tƘŜƭŀƴ {Ŏŀƴƭƻƴ ƛƴ Ƙƛǎ ƳƛƴƛǎǘǊȅ ǘƻ ǘƘŜ ȅƻǳǘƘ ƛƴ ¢ƛƳƳƛƴǎ ŀƴŘ ǘƘŜ ǳƴŘŜǊǇǊƛǾƛƭŜƎŜŘ ƛƴ 
{ŎƘǳƳŀŎƘŜǊΦ ¢Ƙƛǎ Ƙŀǎ ŜƴŀōƭŜŘ ƘƛƳ ǘƻ ŜƴƭŀǊƎŜ Ƙƛǎ ƻǳǘǊŜŀŎƘ ǘƻ ǎƻƳŜ пл ȅƻǳǘƘ ƻƴ {ǳƴŘŀȅǎ ŀǘ ǘƘŜ {ǇƻǊǘǎπ
ǇƭŜȄ ŀƴŘ ŀǘ ǘƘŜ aŀŎ5ƻƴŀƭŘϥǎ ǿƘŜǊŜ ƘŜ Ƙŀǎ ǎǘŀǊǘŜŘ ŀ ǇǊƻƎǊŀƳ ƻŦ ǇǊŀȅŜǊǎΣ ŎǊŀƊǎ ŀƴŘ ǎƴŀŎƪǎ ŜŀŎƘ ǿŜŜƪΦ 
hƴ WŀƴǳŀǊȅ мтǘƘ  ǿŜ ŀǊŜ ŜŀƎŜǊƭȅ ŀǿŀƛǝƴƎ ŀƴ ŜȄŎƭǳǎƛǾŜ ŜǾŜƴƛƴƎ ǿƛǘƘ at aƛŎƘŀŜƭ /ƘƻƴƎΦ ! ŎƘŀƴŎŜ Ƴŀȅπ
ōŜ ǘƻ ǇƻǎŜ ǎƻƳŜ ƻŦ ǘƘƻǎŜ ǉǳŜǎǝƻƴǎ ȅƻǳ ƘŀǾŜ ǿŀƴǘŜŘ ǘƻ ŀōƻǳǘ ōŜƘƛƴŘ-ǘƘŜ-ǎŎŜƴŜǎ ŀŎǝƻƴǎ ŀƴŘ ǇǊƻǘƻπ
Ŏƻƭǎ ƻŦ ƻǳǊ ƎƻǾŜǊƴƳŜƴǘΦ  ²Ŝ ŀǊŜ ƎƭŀŘ ǘƘŀǘ ǎƻ Ƴŀƴȅ ǇŀǊƛǎƘƛƻƴŜǊǎ ŀƴŘ ǘƘŜƛǊ ŦǊƛŜƴŘǎ ŀǊŜ ŀōƭŜ ǘƻ ŎƻƳŜ ǘƻ 
ǘƘŜǎŜ ŜǾŜƴƛƴƎǎΦ 5ƻ ǘƘƛƴƪ ƻŦ ƧƻƛƴƛƴƎ ǳǎΦ 
 bŀƴŎȅ {Ŏƻǧ ŀƴŘ /ƘŀǊƭƻǧŜ [ƻƎŀƴ 

Update from ACTS 

Thank you for your support of Africa Community Technical Services (ACTS). 

Continued support of water pipeline building in Uganda has meant a lot of Africans now have clean drinking wa-
ter within 500 m of their homes, at schools, and medical clinics. 

Thankyou for being part of this Church of Uganda prioritized outreach that means so much to prevent disease 
and free especially women and girls to work and go to school. 
 

Peace in Christ, 

Judy-Anne Chapman 
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In an earlier submission I related how in 1865 a committee led by Rev. C. E. Thomp-

son, was struck to develop plans to build a new church.  Once the site was agreed on it 
was purchased in May 1872 for $300.00 and in September tenders were put out for the 
excavation and masonry of the foundation walls.  Now the word òexcavationó would 

suggest that there was to be a basement.  

But, in 1867, during a trip to England, Rev. Thompson had become a devotee of the An-

glo-Catholic branch of the Church of England.  òUpon his return, he refused to allow 
the original plans to go through, which allowed for a crypt under the church on the 
grounds that the church was to be used for sacred services only and the atmosphere of 

devotion was not to be desecrated by unwholesome noise from secular activities in the 

basement.ó 

Now hold on, you might say.  We know there is a basement now.  How and when did it 
come to be?  Well, youõll have to wait for installment #13 in which I will cite the words 

of the late Ernest Watkins, father of Dave and Gwyneth Watkins, and grandfather of 
Linda Coultes, who was actively involved in the creation of what we now call the 

òundercroftó. 

I can find no reference to the decision to eliminate a basement in the 1849 -1950 Vestry 

Register but then the handwriting that Iõm trying to read isnõt the easiest to decipher.  

Did Rev. Thompson decide this on his own? Were the members of Vestry involved in his 

recommendation?  Iõll continue to try to find a reference to this in the often ôscribbledõ 

Vestry Minutes. They are probably there but I just havenõt found them yet. 

¢Ƙƛǎ ǉǳƻǘŜ ƛǎ ǘŀƪŜƴ ŦǊƻƳ ǘƘŜ ƳŜǝŎǳƭƻǳǎ ŀƴŘ ǘƘƻǊƻǳƎƘ ƴƻǘŜǎ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ ƭŀǘŜ 5ǊΦ {ǘŜǇƘŜƴ ¢ƘƻǊƴƛƴƎ ǿƘƛŎƘ L Ŏƻǳƴǘ ƻƴ ŦƻǊ ǘƘŜ ƳƛƴǳǘŜ 
ŘŜǘŀƛƭǎ ƳƛǎǎƛƴƎ ŦǊƻƳ ǘƘŜ ±ŜǎǘǊȅ wŜƎƛǎǘŜǊΦ  
 

Submitted by Susan Edwards  

 

NINE LESSONS AND CAROLS  
by candlelight sung by Parish Choir 

December 17 
 5 pm 
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